
 

Dear Friends:
It might be a stretch to call 2017 an outstanding 

year, but I’m pleased to report that things worked out 
better than expected under challenging circumstances. 
Considerably better, in fact.

This was the year we took a $200,000 cut in state 
funding, fully believing we’d have to cover a six-figure deficit out of our 
modest reserves — that, or slash programming or fire people. 

Facing such choices, our board decided to risk the deficit. Humanities 
Council bylaws wisely stipulate a balanced budget, so we pledged reserves 
up to the full amount needed to make ends meet.  

The risk played out, fortunately, as through a combination of market 
growth of invested reserves, increased fundraising and old-fashioned 
belt tightening we trimmed the shortfall by more than three-fourths. We 
also benefitted by an unanticipated and very welcome increase in federal 
funding for the humanities. The upshot was to whittle the deficit to 
manageable size. 

Most importantly, we were able to maintain a full humanities effort 
statewide while keeping our financial affairs in order. You’ll find further 
details in the following pages, but here’s our year’s work in a nutshell: 

We awarded 48 grants and nine fellowships, and supported more than 
300 programs and events in 49 counties. We were pleased that the 
National Endowment for the Arts expanded its support for our recently 
begun folklore program, and 
our folklorist was active in 19 
counties. e-WV, our online 
encyclopedia, continued 
to carry the West Virginia 
story across the country and 
worldwide. And we closed 
the year with an outstanding 
McCreight Lecture in the 
Humanities before a big 
crowd in Charleston.

Saying all this, I hasten to add that that “manageable” deficit still 
exceeded $40,000, a significant amount for an organization the size of 
ours. We got it down to that level largely through the generosity of donors, 
and we urge you to continue your financial support in this new year. You’ll 
find a contributions envelope tucked into this report!

And in speaking of reduced state funding, let me make it clear that the 
State of West Virginia continues to provide a much-appreciated $250,000 
to the Humanities Council. We’re mindful of state budget woes and grateful 
that scarce resources are entrusted to our stewardship. Like others we’re 
encouraged by the recent uptick in state revenues and improvements to 
the economy, and we look forward to working with decision makers to 
continue — and ideally improve — funding for the humanities. 

						               Sincerely,

						               Dan Foster, President
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Next Board Meeting: April 20, 2018, in Lewisburg. 
Humanities Council board meetings are open to the public.
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Board of directors meeting, October 2017.
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      In 2017, Humanities Council grants and programs served tens of thousands of West Virginians through lectures, programs and events, the       
      West Virginia Book Festival, scholarly research and travel, documentaries, publications and e-WV: The West Virginia Encyclopedia. 

  Our video of broom maker James Shaffer went viral on the Internet, was featured by West Virginia Public Broadcasting, and shown at the Library of Congress.  

Humanities Council grants funded exhibits by the West Virginia Railroad Museum and the Appalachian Forest Heritage Area at Darden Mill in Elkins. 

We funded the symposium “Humanities in the 21st Century,” a collaborative project between Shepherd University and the National Conservation Training Center.

WVU public history students furthered their education at the historic MacFarland-Hubbard House, Humanities Council headquarters. 

The Humanities Council funded a Marshall University summer institute, with field trips to train educators to teach black history. 

We partnered with McArts to host a concert with songwriter Elaine Purkey at Ya’sou Greek Restaurant in McDowell County.

We supported a Jefferson County project to transcribe letters from former slaves who immigrated to Liberia in the 19th century. 

We partnered with the National Archives to present a special Bill of Rights exhibit at 41 sites across West Virginia. 

		     The documentary, Vietnam: West Virginians Remember, was made possible by a Humanities Council grant.  
 
		     We launched the West Virginia Folklife Apprenticeship Program, with support from the National Endowment for 
		     the Arts.
          

             In 2017 the Humanities Council awarded 48 grants in 18 counties throughout the state. 

	            We recorded interviews in 15 counties as part of our folklife fieldwork.

   Nine fellowships were awarded to researchers in Morgantown, Huntington and elsewhere. 

        Our folklorist met with interested citizens in Sandyville, Ripley, Berkeley Springs, Glenville and   
elsewhere. 

     The Humanities Council supported an archaeological dig in Green Bank to analyze 18th-century frontier      
      defense.   

    A Humanities Council grant supported an oral history project documenting 1950’s public schools integration in Mount 
Hope.  

   A major grant supported an exhibit and weeklong program at Pricketts Fort on the African American experience on the   
    Virginia frontier.   

     We partnered with the Southern Foodways Alliance to document the traditional foodways of the Swiss community of Helvetia. 

    Humanities Council funds supported the History and Folklore Festival at Marshall County’s Grand Vue Park.

       “This Week in West Virginia History,” originating from e-WV: The West Virginia Encyclopedia, airs twice daily on West Virginia 
         Public Radio and appears as a weekly column in many newspapers. 

We presented 141 History Alive living history programs in 44 counties with portrayals 
of historical figures such as reporter Nellie Bly (JoAnn Peterson of Kingwood).

Council staff took part in dedicating the John Henry Park at the Great Bend Tunnel 
in Talcott.  

West Virginia Humanities Council grants funded 120 events statewide in West 
Virginia. 

  We supported the return of director John Sayles for the 30th anniversary of 
Matewan, his movie about the West Virginia Mine Wars.

We hosted a free concert at the MacFarland-Hubbard House with Summers County 
old-time musician Jim Costa and University of North Carolina folklorist Zoe van Buren.  

Our popular Little Lectures included talks on World War I, Shakespeare, West 
Virginians in country music, and Wood County’s historic Henderson Hall. 
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Azar Nafisi addresses a full house at the 2017 McCreight Lecture.
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Where the money came from...

The National Endowment for the 
Humanities, a federal agency, remains 
our largest source of income. The NEH 
provided $684,700, or 52 percent of total 
income in 2017, up from $658,630 (47 percent) the 
previous year. The West Virginia Office of the Secretary of 
Education and the Arts provided $250,000, down 
$200,000 from 2016 and 19 percent of total income. The
remaining $368,177 or 29 percent came largely from the 
private sector, including individual gifts and corporation and 
foundation support, plus $20,000 from the National Endowment for the Arts.

Looking back, our finances turned out better than expected in 2017. As state 
funding fell, we scrambled to offset the loss through funds from other sources 
and to limit damage to programming.    
  
Looking forward, with state support remaining at the reduced level of 
$250,000, our board approved a budget of $1,321,300 for fiscal year 2018. 
This is $26,482 less than was spent the previous year. A combination of belt 
tightening and spending of reserves will allow us to continue full programming 
as we seek to regain lost funds.
_______________
The figures and charts shown here are based on actual, unaudited financial information as reported 
internally to management and the board of directors. The West Virginia Humanities Council is audited 
annually by an independent auditor, with each year’s audit available for public inspection by April of the 
following year. Fiscal year 2017 ended October 31.

Programs & Grants

Administration

Development

Improvements to Real Estate

             ...and where the money went.

In 2017, 61 percent of Humanities Council 
expenses went to programs and grants, 26 percent 
to administration, and six percent to development. 
We were pleased to see decreases in the portion 
going to administration and development, and note 
that one-time expenditures on real estate increase 
the value of Council property.   

National Endowment 
  for the Humanities

State of West Virginia

All Other Sources

			          	       Council finances exceeded expectations in trying circumstances in 2017. We 
absorbed a $200,000 cut in state funding but trimmed our final year-end deficit to $44,905 through expense cuts 
and improved fundraising. 

our donor roll continues
Alison H. and Patrick D. Deem	
Charlie Delauder	
Sarah N. Denman 
Sally and Horace Emery	
Norman L. Fagan	
Clissy and Randy Funkhouser	
Kay and Joe Goodwin	
Faye and Joe Guilfoile	
Van Beck Hall	
Susan and Scott Hamilton	
Frances Hensley 
Dave Higgins	
Huntington Federal Savings Bank 
Gary A. Jack	
Alice and David Javersak	
Jenkins Fenstermaker PLLC 
Dee and Sam Kapourales	
Susan S. Landis - in memory of Dr. 
   James Rowley 
Diana L. Long	
Debra Martin	
William B. Maxwell III	
Michael J. McCarthy 	
Pam and Lex Miller	
Mary Alice and Gerald Milnes	
Marion M. Bacon Moir	
Morgantown Printing & Binding	
Ashley Hardesty Odell and 
   Shawn Odell	
Ann and Bob Orders	
Amy Pancake	
Emily and Paul Papadopoulos	
Corleen and Gregory Patterson	
C. J. and Billy Joe Peyton	
Mary and Ray Ratliff	
Sally and Don Richardson	
Elisabeth Rose Lathrop	
Judy K. Rule	
P. J. and Thomas Scarr 
Marion and Richard Sinclair	
Jennifer Soule - in memory of 
   Suzanne Vasale
The James & Law Company	
Mr. and Mrs. L. Newton Thomas Jr.
Bonnie Thurston	
Cheryl and Larry Tweel 
Stephanie Tyree and Samuel Petsonk
E. Marie Van Meter	
Diane H. and D. Stephen Walker	
Liz and Louis Weisberg	
Tamela White 	
Betty and Warren Woomer	
ZMM Architects & Engineers

SUSTAINER
Anonymous 
Anonymous
Laura Lee and Mike Albert	
Jeannine Amos	
Calvert and Ted Armbrecht	
Anita and Bob Ashley	
Sandra and Frederick Barkey	
Charles D. Bess	
Denise and Dennis Bone	
Laura Brady and Timothy Sweet 
Briar Mountain Coal & Coke Co.
Nancy and George "Gib" Brown
Patricia and Charles Brown	
Barbara Bryant	
Dr. and Mrs. Marshall Carper	
Michael H. Chancey	
Greg Coble and C. B. Babcock	
Betsy and Bob Conte	
Camille and John Copenhaver	
A. Lawrence Crimmins Jr.	

Christine and Chuck Daugherty
Jerry Davis	
Joyce E. East - in memory of N. B. East
Elk River Community Center - in 
   memory of Suzanne Vasale
Bonnie and Mike Fidler	
Mary and Harold Forbes	
Ann Hosey Garcelon 	
Mark Greathouse	
Nancy and George Guthrie	
Cliff Hackett	
Catherine L. Halloran	
Dwight Harshbarger	
Richard Hess - in memory of 
   Suzanne Vasale
Jolanda Holmes - in memory of Dr. 
   Arthur B. Holmes
Kathleen and Troy Hunter	
Howard Illig	
Lori and Jerry Jackson	
Kanawha-Roxalana Co.	
Janet and Emory Kemp	
David King	
Margaret and Joseph Laker	
Glenn Longacre	
Katherine Mason and Roderick Lee
Callen McJunkin	
Margaret and Jerry Miller	

Susan Mills	
Michele and Randy Moore	
NTV Asset Management, LLC	
Gary O'Dell 
Harriet and David Peters	
Leslie Petteys 	
Orren L. Rayford	
Thelma and Mack Samples	
Anne Selinger	
Stuart and Ike Smith	
Simone and Jay Thomas	
Vicky and Jerry Thomas	
Jeannie K. Todaro	
Lera K. Van Meter and Mark W. Kelley
John T. Wack	
Katy and Steve White	
Jane and Kenneth Wright	

SPONSOR
Anonymous	
Katherine B. Aaslestad and John P. 
   Lambertson 
Timothy Alderman	
Marianne Alexander-Duane Alexander	
Jean M. Allen	
Jenny Allen	
Joyce and John C. Allen Sr.	
Helen and Rudolph Almasy	
Stephen Alsing	
Anne Marie Anderson	
Barbara M. Anderson	
Doris and W. B. "Bart" Andrews 
Karen Arms	
Rebecca and Steve Ayraud	
Marion H. Baer - in memory of 
   Sally Richardson
C. J. Bagby 
Alice and Neal Barkus	
Betsy and Pete Barr
Beth Batdorf and John Bresland	
Harriett S. Beury	

Gordon Billheimer	
Tom Blevins	
Robert G. Bonar 
M. Susan Bonifer	
Myla and Jack Bowman	
Ann Bradley	
Bonnie and Gary Brown	
Nancy Bulla	
C. Rand Burdette	
Carolyn R. Burnside	
Sara and Robert Busse	
Eleanor L. Byrnes	
Carol Campbell
Elizabeth Campbell and Luke Eric 
   Lassiter	
Susan and Robert Castellan	
Lisa Fischer-Casto and John Casto
Norma and Jim Casto  
Marlies M. Charbonniez	
Elizabeth Early Chilton	
Annette and George Cipriani	
Betty Jane Cleckley	
B. Diane Clements	
Combined Federal Campaigns	
Lynn P. Comerci	
Cheryl Connelly and Steven 
   Mewaldt 
Dr. and Mrs. Lewis A. Cook	

Nancy D. Cooley	
Council for West Virginia Archaeology
John A. Cuthbert	
Anna and Richard W. Davis
Cathy Davis		
Terri and Michael Del Giudice	
Betty and Corley Dennison 
Nancy M. and Robert E. Douglas	
Bill Drennen Jr.	
Shirley and Gerald Eagan	
Linda Elliott and Steve Logan	
Betty and Bill Evans	
Cicero M. Fain III	
Josephine Fidler	
Eleanor Finn	
Lynn Firebaugh	
Carly and Bruce Flack	
Victor Folio	
Anna and Peyton Forbes	
Leska, Mark and Andrew Foster	
Lucile and Bob Foster	
Jane Chapman Fotos 	
Monty Fowler	
Alex Franklin	
Elda Franklin	
Irene Frieze - in memory of Suzanne 
   Vasale
David N. Fuerst	
Pat and B. J. Garner	
Paul S. Garrard	
Margaret Garvin	
Hannah and Garry Geffert	
Mary Alice Gentry	
Dr. and Mrs. James Gibson	
William H. Gillespie	
Michael Gioulis	
Karen Glazier and James Thibeault - 
   in memory of Sally Richardson
Marie Gnage	
Karen Goff	
James Gooch	

Marla Griffith	
Carol and Larry Grimes	
Jeanne Grimm	
Sam Haddad	
Priscilla M. Haden	
Jean and Jack Hammersmith	
Tom Hanna	
Harpers Ferry Park Association	
Robert Harris	
Cheryl and Marc Harshman	
Pamela and Elliott Harvit	
Monica and Mark Hatfield	
Mary H. Hodges 
Roy L. Holstein	
Mildred T. Holt	
Emily Hopta and Jack Hoblitzell	
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Horn Jr.	
Sissy and Tom Isaac	
Ivy & Stone Council for the Arts	
Carol T. and Glenville A. Jewell 
Helen E. Jones	
Judy and Stan Jones	
Jay L. Joslin	
Rebekah Karelis	
Miriam Knight	
Marsha V. Krotseng - in memory of 
   Dr. James Rowley 
Margaret and John Krupa	

J. Thomas Lane	
Helena E. Lee	
Becky and Phil Lepanto 
Sally and Charlie Love	
Karlyn Lowers	
Sara Lueck	
Joni and Rich Lyon	
Eleanor and Bill MacLean	
Ralph Mann	
Terri Marlow	
Barbara E. and Robert P. Mason	
Barbara and Brooks McCabe	
Sallie McClaugherty	
Kathy and Frank McCullough	
Elizabeth McDermott	
Judy and Britt McJunkin	
Becky and Carl McLaughlin	
Toni and Tom McMillan	
William P. McNeel	
Val S. McWhorter	
Patty and Jack Merinar	
Richard Merrill	
Sue Miles and Duane Nichols	
Jean Miller	
Rhonda and Harry Mitchell	
Christine and Marc Monteleone	
Susan and Kemp Morton 
Stephen F. Moseley	
David Mould	
Gregory Myers
LaRee Naviaux and Frank D'Abreo
Carolyn and Michael Naylor	
Shirley Neitch and L. Edwin Kahle 
Marie and John Nesius	
Harold L. Newman	
Russ Nixon	
Thomas Perdue	
Mimi Pickering	
DJ Pittenger Photography 
Joan and Andrew Pradella - in   
   memory of Lucille Conelly 

PrayWorks, LLC	
      Arla Ralston and Roger Forman
        Maria Carmen and Steve Riddel
          Alice Riecks 
          Camille M. Riley 
          Linda and Scott Roach	
          R. Terrance Rodgers	
          Frank Scott Rotruck	
        Becky and Jerry Roueche	
  Sharon and Stephen Rowe	
George Rutherford	
Peggy and David Sadd	
Phyllis J. Sadd	
June and William Sale - in honor of 
   Professor of the Year Award
Margaret and Robert Sayre
Nora O. Crawford-Sayre and    
   Truman L. Sayre	
Mark Schaul - in memory of   
   Sally Richardson
Kathy and Mike Sholl	
Kathy and John Shott	
S. Bailey Shurbutt	
Olivia and Bob Singleton	
Sally and Pete Slicer	
Barbara A. Smith	
Vicki and Peter Smith	
Robin C. and James F. Snyder	
Ann and John Speer 	
Mary Kaye Staggers	
Larry V. Starcher	
Becky and Bob Steptoe	
Patricia and Lee Stine	
Judith Gold Stitzel	
Ron D. Stollings	
Kathryn Stone	
Anne and Dennis Strawn	
Louisa Swift and Jack Levin 
Lynette Swiger	
Megan Tarbett	
Carol and Maury Taylor
Eleanor Taylor		
Mary T. and Victor Thacker	
William D. Theriault	
Benjamin R. Thomas	
Rebecca and Tom Tinder	
Millie Tuckerman	
Raymond Tuckwiller	
Marie Tyler-McGraw	

Robert Upton	
Fawn Valentine	
Diana and Donald Van Horn 
Dannie Wall and Wayne Braunstein 
Mr. and Mrs. Henry Walter III	
Joan Weisberg 	
Carolyn Welcker 
West Virginia Archeological Society
Wetzel County CVB and Museum	
Linda and Tom Wilkinson 
Shawn and Walter Williams	
Taunja Willis-Miller	
Chuck Wirts	
Wood County Historical & Preservation 
   Society	
Douglas McClure Wood – Trails, Inc.
Jennifer Woodson and Jay Davis	
Martha and David Woodward 
Karen and Thomas Yokum	
Elaine Young 	
Fred Ziegler	

FRIEND
Anonymous	
Anonymous	
Anonymous	
Anonymous	
Denise Adams and Moti 
   Kopilovitch - in memory of 
   Suzanne Vasale
Roberta L. Allison	
M. Raymond Alvarez	
AmazonSmile	
Belinda Anderson	
Colleen Anderson	
Helen Anderson	
Ede J. Ashworth	
Ruth and Bob Baker	
Melissa Bannister	
John A. Barnes	
Kenneth T. Batty	
Shannon Bennett Campbell	
Elizabeth L. Beury	
Mary Kay Bidlack	
Heather Biola	
Spencer L. Bivens	
Benjamin Blackwell	
Carter V. Blundon	
Janie and Nate Bowles	
Charlotte Bowman	
Judy Bradford	
Olivia Bravo	
Margaret A. Brennan	
Mark W. Browning	
Linda Bunce and Michael Vincent
Nancy and Joe Burford	
John O. Burgett	
Edwin Cantley	
Victoria Casey	
Florian F. Ceperley	
Nelle Ratrie Chilton	
Beth and Jeff Chiparo	
Ann K. Christy	
Carmella Clark	
Elizabeth D. Clarke	
J. David Conley - Homer Laughlin 
   China Company	
Jo Ann and Jason Conley	
Patty Cooper	
David H. Corcoran Sr.	
Catherine Cornell	
Wm. Jerome Crouch	
Jane and Ben Crutchfield	
Robert Y. Csernica	
Laura and Steve Cunningham	

Mary Jarvis Currence	
Sandra Czernek	
Mary Lucille DeBerry	
Carol Sue Del Col	
Margaret and John Demer	
Judy and Len Deutsch	
William Frank DeWeese	
Alan DeYoung	
Nancy Walsh Dodson 	
Pattye Dodson	
Ernie Dotson	
Arthur R. Doumaux	
Angela Dudek  
Kim and Charlie Duff	
Thomas W. Dukas	
Rainey and David Duke 
Rose Edington and Mel Hoover	
Sally Egan	
Yvonne Farley	
Kate FitzGerald and Paul Sheridan	
Janice Sheppard Forner - in memory of 
   Suzanne Vasale
Fort Edwards Foundation	
Fort Seybert Heritage Educational 
   Association	
Ellen and Dick Freer	
Robert L. Frey	
Robert Fred Frum	
Helen and Neil Gibbons 
Katherine Giltinan	
Nan Goland	
Grant County Arts Council
Anna L. Gray	
Ruby A. Greathouse	
Barbara Greco	
Diana Kile Green	
Barry Grinnell	
Sandra Hamon Gunther	
Maurine and Don Hall	
Betty Agsten Hamilton	
Hancock County Historical Museum
Jerry Handley	
Hedda Haning	
Ann and William Harris	
Harrison County Genealogical Society
Joyce T. Hathaway	
James F. Hawk	
Eva and Paul Hawkins	
Charlene and Doug Herrington	
Dale C. Hicks	
Augusta High	
Historic Shepherdstown & Museum
Jane W. Hoffman	
Maxine Huff	
James J. Hughes	
Carolyn B. Hunter	
Linda and Art Jacknowitz	
Jill Jarom	
Nigel Jeffries	
Donna and Eddie Johns	
Susannah G. Johnson	
Janet and Kirk Judd	
B. J. Kahle	
Euphemia Kallas and David Hammer
Carolyn Karr 
Barrie and Tod Kaufman	
Michael W. Kessinger	
Betty and Kirk King	
Scott King	
Carrie and Michael Kline	
Rita Kohn	
Carol and Alan Kuhlman	
Tricia Lally	
Anne Lambright and Steven Knopp
Mary L. Lane	

Karen K. Larry	
Sharon A. Lauffer - in memory of 
   Suzanne Vasale
Elouise and R. L. Leadbetter	
Kim and Larry Leonard	
Pam and Joe LeRose	
Mr. and Mrs. W. Hunter Lesser	
Walt Lesser	
Lost River Artisans Cooperative	
Nedra Lowe 
Raymond Lowther	
Shelley and Lee Maddex	
Madie Carroll House Preservation 
   Society
Linda and Tam Mallory	
John Manchester	
Leslie and Anthony Mansfield - in 
   memory of Suzanne Vasale
Sara and Tom Marchio	
Julian Martin	
Lou Martin	
Michael Martin	
Yvonne and Terry Martin	
Victoria S. Martin	
Sevlyn Masinter	
Jewell R. Matthews	
Betty Maxwell	
Jane and Jeremy McCamic	
Connie and Tom McColley	
Terri L. McDougal	
Bea McElhinny	
Maria T. McKelvey	
Mark McOwen	
Mark A. McRoberts	
Matt Meacham	
Velma and Jerry Meadows	
Kim and Tom Michaud	
Dawn Miller and Greg Moore	
Montserrat Miller and Dan Holbrook
Harry B. Mills, LLC	
G. Thomas Minshall	
Mary Belle and Paul E. Minton	
Phyllis and Jim Moore	
Shirley and Alan Morten Jr.	
Diane and Jeffrey Moss
Mary and J. C. Moss		
Mount De Chantal Alumnae Assoc.
Sara and Bill Muck	
Elizabeth Nelson	
Patricia S. Nelson	
Toni and Bill Nesselrotte	
Robert G. Newman - in honor and 
   memory of Patricia Keenan 
   Richardson Newman
Betty Woods Nutting	
Kathleen O'Brien	
Otis L. O'Connor	
Michael D. O'Kelly	
Kristina Olson and Michael Slaven
Jay O'Neal	
Jennifer Whyte Onks and Brian E. 
   Onks
John Overington	
Frieda Owen	
Ailene Pearce	
Susan and Roger Perry	
Linda J. Powers	
Cassandra Pritts	
Greg Proctor	
Gerald S. Ratliff	
John Rawlins	
Timothy Reese	
Rentch Family Foundation 
Cathy and Joe Rice
Donald L. Rice	
	

Mary Richardson - in memory 
   of Sally Richardson
R. M. Rine	
Eleanor Ringel	
Ripley CVB	
Rose Marie Riter	
Julie Robinson	
Judy and Tom Rodd	
Mike Ruben	
Andrew W. Rude	
Tony Russell	
Dorothy and Bill Scharf	
Karen and Jim Scherr	
Ann Serafin	
Paul A. Shackel	
Pauline Shaver	
Beverly and Bob Shumaker	
Frances Simone	
Drema E. Slack	
Barbara Smith	
Jason Smith
Katy and Don Smith		
Nancy P. Smith	
Anna and Kim Smucker	
Kay and Kelly Sparks	
Judy Spradling	
James W. St. Clair	
Kaila St. Louis	
Pat and Dave Stanton	
Nancy and Frank Stark	
Mandy Steele	
Rebecca White Steorts	
Joan Steven	
Nancy M. Street	
Elizabeth and Gardner Stultz	
Sarah G. Sullivan and Ricklin Brown 
Gerald D. Swick	
Carrie and Jeff Swing	
Jackie Taylor	
Judy A. Teaford	
Barbara and Sidney Tedford	
Donald L. Teter	
Judith Ann Teufel	
Gary E. Thomas	
Jack Thompson	
Shirley and James Tolbert	
Stephen D. Trail	
Viera and George Trapp	
George D. Updike	
Sam R. Uppala	
Melanie Van Metre	
Melanie Vickers	
John N. Vielkind Jr.	
Jessie E. Volk	
Karen Vuranch and Gene Worthington
Judy Wagner	
Susan Baldwin Ware	
Jo Weisbrod	
Susan Wheeler	
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C. Michael Williams	
Ellis Ray Williams Sr	
Roy Winkel	
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REVENUE
National Endowment for the Humanities	 $684,700
State of West Virginia			   $250,000
All other sources				   $368,177

Total revenues			            $1,302,877

EXPENSES
Programs & grants
	 grants				    $259,450
	 direct programs			   $365,187
	 related expenses			   $198,565

	 total programs and grants		 $823,202

Administrative				    $353,963
Development				    $  84,175

Improvements to real estate		  $  86,442 

Total expenses	                        	           $1,347,782

Deficit  				    ($44,905)Coming clean: Fiscal officer Kim Duff (right) works with 
auditors Chris Lambert and Sarah Crouse.

Our finances
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Too old for the Golden Horseshoe? You can still sharpen your West Virginia wits at www.wvencyclopedia.org. Click on “Test your WV-IQ” to see if you’re smarter than The West Virginia Encyclopedia!

We are proud to participate in West Virginia’s Neighborhood 
Investment Program, providing tax credits for donors while routing 

quality humanities programming to underserved communities.

 Huntington friendraiser donation
 MacFarland-Hubbard House Gift


